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Today was our annual visit to the NEW Zoo with the Nicolet School third 
grade class, the fourth of our special May events (Pancake & Porkie, 
Youth Awards, and Scholarship Dinner).  All members step back and take 
a deep breath! 
  
Including students, teachers, chaperones, and loyal Kiwanians, there 
were 82 of us in attendance on an overcast, but otherwise wonderful day 
to see the animals.  Starting out, however, we were all saddened by the 
passing a few days earlier of the zoo’s male lion, who always entertained 
the kids with his loud roars.  The lions area inside the zoo looked lonely 
without him. 
  
Upon arrival, our 65 third graders chowed down on hot dogs, burgers, 
baked beans, cheesy potatoes, and a cookie.  It was expertly served by an 
assembly line of members.  Joe took particular delight in piling the baked 
beans onto plates.  I wouldn’t have wanted to be on the buses that took 
those kids back to school. 
  
After lunch, everyone made their way to the zoo.  All except the 
members that stayed behind to clean the shelter building … thank you 
Ben and Pat!  The kids had a grand time, as they always do, particularly 



 

 

feeding the giraffes and in the petting zoo area.  Check out the photos 
area of our club website for visual proof. 
  
Special thanks to Anne for making all the arrangements even as she dealt 
with a family adversity.  She had to head to Racine before lunch was over 
for her aunt’s funeral.  Club thoughts and prayers go out to you and your 
family, Anne. 
  
Next Monday we are back at the Black & Tan Grille at noon.  Be sure to 
make that meeting, it will be birthday cake time!  Anne will announce our 
list of speakers for the remainder of the month.  We do know that our 
BOD meeting will be held on June 19 at 11:15 A.M 
 
By: Rick Satterlee 
 
 
A few pictures from the NEW Zoo trip… 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


